
Conservation	Commission	Meeting	
December	19,	2019	

	
Minutes	taken	by	Ruth	Gutman	
	
Present	at	the	meeting	were	members:	
John	Bozak,	River	Bissonnette,	Ruth	Gutman,	George	Main,	Dan	Blanchette	
	
Guests:	Ryan	Mackenzie,	Eagle	Scout	candidate	
	
The	meeting	of	the	Conservation	Commission	was	called	to	order	by	John	at	the	Martha	
Sawyer	Community	Library	at	6:30	p.m.	
	
Minutes	approved	from	prior	meetings	
Minutes	from	11-21	meeting	were	approved	unanimously.	
	
Follow	up	with	Eagle	Scout	Candidate,	Ryan	Mackenzie	
Ryan	has	paperwork	signed	and	his	next	step	is	to	start	raising	money	for	his	loop	trail	
project	at	the	community	forest	
	
Nesbitt	Pond	&	Elijah	Tetreault,	Eagle	Scout	candidate	
John	met	with	Elijah	to	tour	Nesbitt	Pond	for	a	possible	Eagle	Scout	project.	There	are	
possibilities	for	building	stairs	and	a	boardwalk	to	the	water,	in	addition	to	a	small	kiosk,	
which	would	permit	fishing	and	view	of	the	pond,	which	is	somewhat	difficult	to	access.	We	
would	need	to	seek	approval	from	the	planning	board.	
	
Winter	speaker	
Ruth	has	discussed	the	date	change	with	Cheri	B.	but	does	not	have	an	answer	yet.	
	
The	meeting	came	to	a	close	at	6:59	PM.	The	next	meeting	is	January	16,	2020.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	Ruth	Gutman	


